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Northeast State Hosts October 22 Meeting
The second UETCTM meeting this year will be held on Monday,
October 22, from 4:00 – 6:00 on the campus of Northeast State Technical
Community College. As usual, several of the Northeast State faculty will
make some presentations of interest to math faculty at all levels.

Directions: Northeast State is next to the Tri-Cities Regional Airport on State Highway 75.
(Take the Gray/SR 75 exit off I-26 or the airport/SR 357 exit off I-81.) The meeting will be
held in the Faculty-Staff Dining Room next to Subway in the Student Services Building
(where the auditorium is). Turn right after the entrance road dead-ends. A parking permit is
not needed. You can find a campus map online at
http://www.northeaststate.edu/default.asp?DocumentID=355.

Meetings Set for 2007-08
Monday, October 22 Northeast State Technical Community College
Tuesday, December 4 Kingsport – school site TBA
Monday, February 11 Sullivan County – school site TBA
Tuesday, April 15 ETSU
One more spring meeting TBA

Upcoming Events
November 10 (Saturday)
Franklin Math Bowl (middle school math contest), ETSU
(Contact Daryl Stephens, stephen@etsu.edu, if you would like to help with grading)

April 18-19 (Friday-Saturday)
Tennessee Mathematical Association of Two Year Colleges (TMATYC),
Northeast State Technical Community College

http://www.uetctm.org
http://www.northeaststate.edu/default.asp?DocumentID=355
mailto:stephen@etsu.edu,
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2007 NAEP Reports Sustained Improvement

In Math Scores Nationwide in Grades 4 and 8

Reston, Va., September 25, 2007—The National

Council of Teachers of Mathematics (NCTM)

welcomed the incremental and sustained

improvement in mathematics performance shown

by the results of the 2007 National Assessment of

Educational Progress (NAEP) released today.

NCTM asserted that public attention to math

instruction and increased emphasis on professional

development for teachers are having a positive effect

on the quality of math that students are learning.

Since 1990, NAEP math scores have risen steadily,

and the 2007 average scores for grades 4 and 8 are

higher than in any previous assessment year. NCTM

developed its first standards in 1989 and updated

them in Principles and Standards for School

Mathematics in 2000.

Between 2005 and 2007, the average fourth-grade

score increased from 238 to 240, and the average

eighth-grade score increased from 279 to 281. In

1990, these average scores were 213 and 263,

respectively. Nationally, a higher percentage of

students in both grades 4 and 8 performed at or

above basic, proficient, and advanced levels in 2007

than in all previous assessments. Results for this

year’s NAEP, known as the Nation’s Report Card,

show that 82 percent of fourth graders and 71

percent of eighth graders performed at or above the

basic level in math, compared to 50 percent and 52

percent, respectively, in 1990. The percentage of

those achieving at the proficient level also increased

dramatically since 1990, from 13 to 39 percent

among fourth graders and from 15 to 32 percent

among eighth graders.

“NAEP’s 2007 results continue a trend of

encouraging national progress in mathematics

education,” said NCTM President Francis (Skip)

Fennell. “This year's record high scores are an

affirmation that much of what we are doing is

w orking. The improved test scores for

African-American and Hispanic students show

progress in closing the achievement gap nationally,

although results still lag for too many minority

students and children in poverty. One of our highest

priorities as educators should be to eliminate the

achievement gap and help every child reach his or

her potential.”

Though average scores for white, black,

Hispanic, and Asian/Pacific Islander students in

both grades 4 and 8 were higher in 2007 than in any

previous assessment year, scores for minority

students other than Asians remain lower than for

whites. Score increases for all groups did not result

in a significant closing of performance gaps that

separate whites from blacks and Hispanics. 

Since 1990 fourth grade black students have

made a 34-point gain, which is greater than the

28-point gain for whites and the 27-point gain for

Hispanics. In 2007 both male and female fourth and

eighth graders’ average scores were higher than in

any previous year, with males’ average scores 2

points higher.

NCTM's recently published Results and

Interpretations of the 2003 Mathematics Assessment of

the National Assessment of Educational Progress by

Kloosterman and Lester, provides a comprehensive

study of the 2003 NAEP which is useful in

understanding the results of NAEP 2007. For

background and an in depth study of the

achievement gap with respect to NAEP, the chapter

by Lubienski and Crockett provides useful

information. 

The National Council of Teachers of

Mathematics is a public voice of mathematics

education, providing vision, leadership, and

professional development to support teachers in

ensuring mathematics learning of the highest quality

for all students. With 100,000 members and more

than 230 Affiliates, NCTM is the world’s largest

organization dedicated to improving mathematics

education in prekindergarten through grade 12. The

Council’s Principles and Standards for School

Mathematics includes guidelines for excellence in

mathematics education. Its recently released

Curriculum Focal Points for Prekindergarten through

Grade 8 Mathematics identifies the most important

mathematical topics for each grade level.
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Officers of UETCTM for

2006-2007

President
Daryl Stephens
ETSU Math Department
Box 70663
Johnson City, TN 37614
Phone:  (423)439-4676

stephen@etsu.edu

President-Elect
Dayna Smithers (becomes president in 2008)
Division of Mathematics
Northeast State Technical Community
College
PO Box 246
Blountville, TN 37617
(423) 354-2502

dbsmithers@NortheastState.edu 

Past President
Tara Peters
Mathematics Coordinator
Sullivan County Schools
4154 Sullivan Gardens
Dr.
Kingsport TN  37660
Phone: (423) 354-1793

tara.carverpeters@hotmail.com

Secretary
Guy Mauldin
Science Hill High School
1509 John Exum
Parkway
Johnson City, TN  37604
Phone:  (423)232-2190

maulding@jcschools.org 

Treasurer
Floyd Brown
Science Hill High School
1509 John Exum Parkway
Johnson City, TN  37604
Phone:  (423)232-2190

brownf@jcschools.org 
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